Meeting Minutes 2006_08_16
1:30 – 3:00 PM

Attendees:  Don, Larry, Lorraine, Paula, Drew, Ken, Wally, Stephanie, Erin, Dan, Lawrence, Linda, Matt, Joyce, Kevin, Dawn, Micah, and Fred.

Not Present:  Dora and Sharon.
Kevin presented some information he learned after completing a synchronous online training “PHP from Ground Up”, offered by Zend.  PHP is a server side technology that processes code prior to sending it off to a web browser.  Kevin is using PHP to script aspects of the Flash media player as well as page authentication and forms.
Snowmass – Don mentioned the conference went well and was a success overall.  A lot of information presented focused on academics.  Some of the discussions were about the merger of WebCT and Blackboard and the patent issues (44 patents).  Application Pack 1 was released, but no one was successful in the installation of the program.  Some big cable and phone companies are trying to change internet services and applying charges for hookups and use of the system.
Larry mentioned that we have a very busy schedule and need to coordinate our schedules to keep abreast of “what kind” of training or workshops are forthcoming.  Don indicated that e-reserves are now included in Vista and may cause alarm for some faculty.  There will be no more special training sessions for faculty.  They should enroll in the Vista training sessions for assistance.  Larry asked that we continue to recruit faculty to attend our training sessions.  He also suggested when there are less than five people enrolled in a training session, it should be cancelled.  Don is continuing to work with Larry Gould, Associate Dean of SBS, regarding the south campus training rooms, and Micah and Wally may be asked to assist in testing some of the equipment that will be used.  Michelle Brown, Administrative Associate, SBS, will be the point of contact for scheduling the training rooms.
Vista Shells – Joyce will update the training schedules and post them in the database and on the Oracle calendar.

ELC brochures are available and may be distributed to the chairs and deans during information sessions and PM visits.
Public Pages on Web Site – we need to have more online course information and preview pages up and ready by next week.  We should also have some information available that faculty can use now; this is not intended for “all” the faculty as some bugs are still being worked out.  For faculty support, the “Online Tutorials” page should be updated to include Vista information and instructions on how to use.  Faculty and instructors can inform students about the links and the kind of information available.
Micah mentioned that faculty requesting Dreamweaver licenses contact him and he will work out the details.  He is also working on setting up instructions for WebDev.
Lawrence is continuing to work on the database for the help line and will give a brief demonstration of the project at the next staff meeting

Training – Erin is currently working on the Fall 2006 schedule and requested that trainers update their schedules and start posting it to the calendar.  Larry also requested if you are meeting with a faculty member, please use your office.  This will free up the ELC training/conference rooms for larger group use.
Vista – Dan mentioned he is swamped with a lot of issues.
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 23, 2006 at 1:30 PM.
